






Welcome 

Welcome to Avon Wildlife Trust's Annual Report and Financial Statements for the year 

ended 31 March 2020. 

This has been another year of significant 

progress for the Trust in making the case for 

nature's recovery and taking action for wildlife. 

There is a growing recognition of the need to 

halt and reverse wildlife declines and restore 

the natural systems on which wildlife and 

people depend - internationally, nationally and 

locally. 

This year, we called successfully for Bristol to 

become the first major city to declare an 

Ecological Emergency, alongside the climate 

emergency declared in 2018, and we are 

working with city partners to develop a strategy 

to restore wildlife abundance. 

At the West of England level, the Nature 

Recovery Network developed with the West of 

England Nature Partnership now forms a 

central plank of the Joint Green Infrastructure 

Strategy for the region which will guide and 

inform development throughout our area. 

We have continued to restore and maintain 

habitats for wildlife, working with landowners 

and communities through initiatives such as our 

new urban fringe pollinators project and 

Bathscape grassland advisory service. 

Our own landholdings have continued to grow, 

with the long-term acquisition of 28ha of 

woodland adjoining our Hutton Hill nature 

reserve. We have introduced Exmoor ponies at 

Folly Farm to help create a diverse mosaic of 

habitats as part of our ongoing work to support 

even more wildlife at our nature reserves. 

We have continued our work to inspire, equip 

and support people and communities to take 

action for wildlife, including through our My 

Wild City project which has worked with 21 

local groups to improve habitats in eight urban 

wildlife sites. 

We have continued to expand our Wildlfie 

Watch groups for young people and now have 

an active Youth Forum enabling more young 

people to get involved in the work of the Trust. 

This year, we have started to vaccinate badgers 

at one of our nature reserves and helped to 

raise awareness of vaccination as a positive 

alternative to the cull. 

At the end of the year, our activities were 

impacted by the Coronavirus pandemic, which 

reminded us of the extent to which people 

value and depend upon a healthy natural 

environment. 

Covid 19 will have a significant impact on the 

Trust's income for 2020/21 and we have taken 

early action to ensure that we come through 

this in good financial shape, whilst continuing to 

deliver for people and wildlife. 

Looking forward, our focus remains on nature's 

recovery. We are working with partners in the 

West of England Nature Partnership to develop 

a pipeline of habitat improvement projects to 

build the Nature Recovery Network on the 

ground and will work with people and 

communities to make space for nature 

throughout Avon. 

We are hugely grateful for the support and 

generosity of our members, volunteers, 

partners, and funders, who make everything we 

do possible. Thank you for supporting Avon's 

wildlife in this time of crisis. Together we can 

create a world of abundant nature where 

people and wildlife can thrive. 

David Relph 

Chair of Trustees 

Ian Barrett 

Chief Executive 
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